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Rachael Fendell,  
mother of Pam Berenfeld 

 

Volma Coen, 
 our member and  

mother of  
Donna Coen O’Gorman 

 

Fred Fisher,  
husband of Faith Heisler 

IN MEMORIAM  

Dear friends, 
 
I am a morning person and have always been.  The 
best part of my day is waking up to a fresh cup of  
coffee reading the Boston sports news and the CNN 
headlines.  I study Torah every day in the morning with 
my second cup of coffee.  Cada Dia.  However, once a 
year, my Torah study is in the evening at the Tikkun 
Leil Shavuot. This study is different because it is not 
only about mastering the content but the spiritual   
experience.   
We can't sleep because we are so excited that we will 

be receiving the Torah.  The Zohar teaches that God's male and female aspect will 
unite  on Shavuot morning.  We are up all night to keep the bride company as she 
awaits her special moment.  In addition,  the Mishnah teaches we study Torah late 
into the night because we are anxious. Why are we anxious? On Shavuot the    
simple Jew is compared to  the High Priest in the Temple on the eve of Yom    
Kippur, who is anxious that he will get the complex ritual accomplished           
correctly.     
 Finally, Rabbi Abraham Ibn Ezra hints at the idea of staying up all night on the 
night of Shavuot in his commentary to Exodus 19:11: “perhaps a person should 
not sleep on the night when they will hear God’s voice in the morning." The   
evening is a time of anticipation and excitement, a time of preparation and setting 
positive intentions. 
 I look forward to studying with you on the night of May 25th. I will be       
drinking my third cup of coffee. 
 
With warm wishes, 
Rabbi Elliot Schoenberg  
 

 

   
Rabbi Elliot Salo Schoenberg  

From the Bimah 
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T o continue Israel’s 
7 5 t h  B i r t h d a y      

celebration, the Jewish 
Choir of Central NJ,  
Makhelat Hamercaz, will be 
presenting a gala concert 
at Neve Shalom. It will take 

place in our sanctuary on Wednesday, June 7 at 7:30 
pm. The program features the thirty voiced choir     
directed by Cantor Anna West Ott and me. Our        
accompanist is the amazing Dave Schlossberg and we 
will feature three outstanding singers as soloists:    
Cantors Ott and Mark Stanton of Anshe Emeth, and 
Benjamin T. Berman. 
 The varied repertoire will connect us with Israel 
and the pieces are either by Israeli composers or have 
texts about Israel. These will include classical, pop,  
reggae, or liturgical, and covers many centuries and 
countries. Selections will include songs you know such 
as “Oseh Shalom” by Nurit Hirsch and “Havah Nagila,” 
but with interesting arrangements which raises the level 
of these songs. A moving prayer for Israel by Cantor 
Meir Finkelstein and a new setting of the text of 
“Hatikvah” are uplifting. Beautiful songs by Naomi 
Shemer, Gil Aldema, and other Israeli composers will be 
featured. A new setting of the Kaddish prayer by Danny 
Maseng will be performed. Matisyahu’s “One Day,” and 
some joyful selections such as “Hallelujah” from the 
Eurovision contest of 1979 will be sung. 
 The choir has been invited to perform at this year’s 
North American Jewish Choral   festival and this is an 
opportunity to hear them here in our synagogue. 
 You can purchase tickets in Neve Shalom’s office, 
from Hazzan Levin, or by mail at P.O. Box 1256,    
Highland Park, NJ 08904. 
 Seniors are $15 per person, General Admission is 
$20 per seat. Friends ($36), Patrons ($50 per person), 
Benefactors ($180 for 4), and Angels ($360 for 4)  
options are also    available. There will be a delicious 
dessert reception following the program and we will be 
honoring the choir’s president, Roz Shaw, who will soon 
be leaving the community. Jewish Federation in the 
Heart of NJ, Middlesex County Council of the Arts, and 
Discover NJ, are sponsors of this program.  This is the 
20th year of Mercaz    bringing Jewish music to Central 
NJ and beyond and we invite you to be with us in   
person (or on Zoom) for this very special event. 

Hazzan’s Notes By Hazzan Sheldon Levin 

Celebrating Israel  at 75 in Song 
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P esach may seem far 
away, but memories 

of our lovely model seder 
are here to stay. Todah 
rabah/much thanks to 
our teaching staff who 
came in early to help set 
up our seder. The parents 
were treated to singing, 
games, and circle     
dancing with their     
children and teachers, as 

our students exhibited their knowledge about this 
beautiful chag/holiday. 
 On Yom HaShoah/Holocaust Remembrance 
Day, our students in Kita Daled-Hai/4-5th grade 
read the book The Number on My Grandfather’s 
Arm by David Adler. It is a moving story about a 
grandfather gently sharing his story with his 
granddaughter. Our Kita Vav-Zayin/6-7th grade 
viewed an animated film titled “The Tattooed  
Torah” by Marvell Ginsburg. This is based on the 
true story of a child reunited with a Torah scroll 
from his hometown in Czechoslovakia many years 
after the war. We also had the honor of meeting, 
via zoom, one of our teacher’s grandmothers who 
was a survivor. It was a meaningful interactive 
experience. Afterwards, we lit six yahrzeit candles 
in remembrance. 
 Yom Huledet sameach, Israel/ Happy 75th 
birthday to our beautiful Jewish homeland. Our 
Religious School hosted a gala birthday party. 
Combined with an Open Day for current and   
prospective parents, our Israel Fair was a sight to 
see! Our parking lot was packed with congregants, 
parents, students, visitors, and of course, a    
beautiful petting zoo with pony rides. Some of our 
featured activities were flag making, facepainting, 
Pin the Tail on the Camel, jewelry making, building 
the Kotel/Western Wall one stone at a time, sand 
art, Hebrew Acapella music, delicious Israeli    
cuisine, and a virtual tour of Israel. A huge hakarat 
hatov/appreciation, to all our volunteers who 
helped make this event a great success. A      
marvelous time was had by all! 
 As the school year winds down, we will be 
celebrating Lag B’Omer/the 33rd day in the count-
ing of the Omer. We count 49 days from the sec-
ond evening of Pesach till Shavuot when the Jew-
ish people became a nation and Hashem/G-d gave 
us the Torah at Har Sinai/Mountain of Sinai. Dur-
ing Talmudic times, there was a great plague that 
killed thousands of Jewish students. On Lag    
B’Omer, the plague ceased. This is why Lag    
B’Omer is a day of celebration. The Religious 
School will celebrate with picnicking and a     
scavenger hunt! 
 Finally, we will celebrate the special women 
in our lives, our mothers, at our annual Mother’s 
Day Tea.  Happy Mother’s Day! 

Religious School News By Miriam Dobin, Religious School Director 
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Deadline Extended! 
Missed the deadline to submit an ad/ 
acknowledgement for Martha Mack's  
Commemorative Ad Journal?   
 

W ell, my friends... fear not!  We have extended the 
deadline for submission until May 5th.  

 
SUBMIT YOUR AD TODAY on http://www.neveshalom.net! 
The link to reserve your ad is right up at the top of the 
homepage.   
 
Martha's myriad of accomplishments and service to Neve 
Shalom are legendary!   
 Martha has served our congregation and community 
for many years as the director of the Neve Shalom Nursery 
School, and most recently has served on the committee to 
launch our new Metuchen Preschool at Neve Shalom.  Her 
continuous, and tireless efforts on behalf of our children 

have resulted in hundreds of young boys and girls growing 
into amazing young adults! 
 We are thrilled to honor Martha, and ask you to join us 
in expressing your good wishes and greetings in this year's 
Commemorative Ad Journal. By giving generously, you can 
share your ruach (spirit) with our synagogue community and 
demonstrate your appreciation for Martha's                   
accomplishments.  
 In addition, you should have all received an invitation to 
our honoree luncheon to be held on May 20th at 12:30 pm.  
Please RSVP to this special catered luncheon by May 5th at                    
honoree@neveshalom.net.  It is our hope that you will join 
us for this very special event to honor Martha and break 
bread with your friends and fellow congregants. 
 
We look forward to seeing you all there! 
 
Stephen Alter and Jennifer Bullock 
Honoree Journal and Event Chairs 

https://www.neveshalom.net/
mailto:honoree@neveshalom.net
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

Yahrzeit OBSERVANCES:  May 2023— Iyar / sivan 5783 

http://www.neveshalom.net/calendar
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

If you would like to include the name of       
someone who is ill (including yourself) to be 

recited for a Mi Sheberach (prayer for healing) 
when the Torah is read, please e-mail the  

Hebrew (preferred) or English name of that  
individual to Steve Gross  

at stephang@optonline.net.  
 You may also contact the synagogue  office by 

phone with this information at 732-548-2238. 

 

Please remember Neve  Shalom with 
a gift in your will, trust, retirement  
account or life insurance policy. 

mailto:stephang@optonline.net
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Community Kiddush Fund 

Gershon Robinson Music & Art/ 

Turtletaub Music Library Fund 

Ner Tamid/General Fund 

Donation Acknowledgments 

TORAH / HAFTARAH AND MEGILLAT ESTHER READERS  
T=Teen  JR=Junior  N=New Reader 

MARCH TORAH READERS 
Jennifer Bullock .......................... 2 
Andrea Colby .............................. 1 
Eric Goldman .............................. 2 
Rosalie Green ............................. 3 
Bruce Greenberg ....................... 5 
Rena Kallman .............................. 4 
Aron Richman ............................. 3 
Mark Rosenfield ......................... 1 
Michele Rosenfield .................... 8 
Dan Rushefsky ........................... 1 
Adam Schlitt ............................... 1 
Jeff Schulman .............................. 4 
Barbara Spack ............................ 2 
Alan Stern .................................... 1 
Rabbi Arthur Stern .................... 1  

 

HAFTARAH READERS 
Joel Bassoff 
Larry Goldberg 
Mark Rosenfield 
Larry Wineberg 

Neve Shalom Blood Drive In Memory of  

Michael Allan Thompson Fund 

Tikkun Olam Fund 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

MEGILLAT ESTHER—TEENS 
Megillat Esther Teens 
Ben Alter 
Aaron Grubman 
Sarah Liroff-Kauffman 
Emily Lanton 
Paige McAuley 
Patrick McAuley 
Logan Schuetz 
Lucas Teboul 
 

MEGILLAT ESTHER—ADULTS 
Jennifer Bullock 
Andrea Colby 
Bruce Greenberg 
Rena Kallman 
Miriam Kafker 
Aron Richman 
Michele Rosenfield 
Daniel Rushefsky 
Barbara Spack 
Alan Stern 
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Commercial Litigation, Collections and Bankruptcy 

Nationwide 

SAMUEL and JOY GRAFTON 

POPPER and GRAFTON  -  ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
 

 
 

225 West 34th Street  
Suite 1806 
New York, NY 10122-1600 

212-290-2630  

10 MAIN STREET 732-634-8500    
WOODBRIDGE, NJ 07095 732-634-1521 
800-729-0582 Fax:  732-750-0120 

MEMORIAL CENTER 

HAIMM MONUMENTS FOR 
ALL CEMETERIES 

GOLDSTEIN 

FUNERAL CHAPEL  INC. 

We value the dignity and the sanctity of the 
Jewish soul and we uphold and maintain 

reverence for the Jewish tradition. 
 

Exclusively Jewish Operated 
Conveniently Located 

Large Chapels 
 

Martin Goldstein, Mgr. 
N.J. Lic. 4025 

2015 Woodbridge Avenue, Edison 

732-777-0032 

Know someone who needs help? 

Don’t Keep It Under Your Hat! 

  
Know someone in need of help during an illness, after 

surgery, after the birth of a child, please contact the 
Mitzvah Mission. 

No Mission Is Impossible! 
tikkunolam@neveshalom.net 

732-858-1764 

mailto:tikkunolam@neveshalom.net
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